June 5, 2020

Dear Pool Member,

Great news! The Snack Bar will be open with limited hours this weekend. It will be open from Noon to 4 pm on Saturday and Sunday. We will be closed on Monday and, hopefully, be open every day starting Tuesday. We apologize for the delay and limited hours. We have been making preparations and implementing safety protocols to protect staff and members. We thank you for your patience while we adjust to the new safety guidelines for restaurants. To use the snack bar this season, please establish an account. The accounts carry over from season to season and can be refunded at the end of the season by request. You can establish an account two ways. You can send money through PayPal

to <u>president@bowerhillpool.com</u>. This account is linked to the pool checking account. You can also bring a check and give to the snack bar attendant. Minimum amount to open an account is \$20. If you chose to send money via PayPal and do not cover the fees, the fees will be deducted from your balance at the pool. Example: If you paid \$25 and PayPal deducted \$1.03, your account balance for the snack bar will be \$23.97.

Some more good news! With Allegheny County moving into the green phase today, we are allowed to have social gatherings of up to 250 people. We are increasing the number of members that can use the facility at any one time to 250 starting today. We will continue to monitor usage and make adjustments as needed.

As a reminder, the most important thing you can do to help our summer family is to stay home if you are sick. If anyone in your family is sick, stay home. Within the last 14 days, if you have been in contact with someone who tested positive for COVID-19 or is currently under investigation for COVID-19, please stay home.

Remember to sign up to our alert system. This will be the best way to stay informed regarding pool limitations or early closures. To have your phone added to the list simply text SUNSHINE (all caps) to 43506. You will then receive updates regarding over crowding or early closures due to inclement weather.

We are easing our rules regarding floatation devices. If you own a noodle and you or your family members are the only one that use it, you can use it in the pool. These and swimming assist devices for our little swimmers are the only devices we are allowing at this time. We hope to bring back raft night in the future.

Thanks for your understanding and patience! We are looking forward to another great summer at our oasis away from home.

Board of Directors
Bower Hill Swim Club